BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS OF PUBLIC UTILITIES
120 Torbay Road, P.O. Box 21040, St. John’s, Newfoundland and Labrador, Canada, A1A 5B2

2018-05-28

Honourable Sherry Gambin-Walsh, MHA
Placentia-St. Mary’s

Minister, Service NL

100 Prince Phillip Drive

P.O. Box 8700

St. John's, NL A1B 4J6

Dear Minister Gambin-Walsh:
Re: 2017 Automobile Insurance Review - Revised Work Plan

As a follow-up to our letter of October 18, 2017 I am forwarding a revised work plan for the
completion of the Board’s work on the 2017 Automobile Insurance Review.

Following the publication of the Notice of Hearing and Invitation to Participate in May four
requests were received for intervenor status in the proceeding. This revised work plan is intended
to provide additional time for the filing of reports and other information by those parties. The
public hearing will begin on Monday, June 4, 2018 as scheduled and will include presentations
by the Board’s consultants as well as other interested parties/persons who are not intervenors but
wish to express their views to the Board. The Board has set aside the dates of September 6-14,
2018 to reconvene the hearing if and as required.

The filing date for the Board’s final report is now planned for October 2018. I will be able to
provide a more certain date following the completion of the hearing phase of the review in
September. While I recognize that this timeframe extends a number of months beyond the
expected date for the completion of our report I am confident that the additional time planned for
consultation and input will add value to the Board’s review and report.

If you require any further information or have any questions please feel free to contact me.

Sincerely,

Darlene Whalen, P. Eng.
Chair & CEO
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